
An Equal Opportunity Employer 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

KAUA’I FIRE DEPARTMENT 
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4444 Rice Street, Suite 315, Līhu‘e, Hawai‘i  96766 

TEL (808) 241-4980    FAX (808) 241-6508 

 

February 4, 2016 

 

 

 

The Honorable Mark M Nakashima,Chair 

Committee on Labor and Public 

Employment 

Conference Room 309 

Hawaii State Capitol 

415 South Beretania Street 

Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 

 

 

Dear Chair Nakashima: 

 

Subject:  H.B. 1860 Relating to Counties 
 

I am Robert Westerman, Fire Chief of the Kauai Fire Department (KFD).  The KFD is not in 

support of HB1860.  Due to the fact that the Ocean Safety Officers are extremely busy in their 

duties providing education, rescuing people in our county beach parks, state beach parks and 

other beach areas.  They are busy providing a safe environment for our visitors and Kama‘āina. 

 

The Ocean Safety Officers are not educated on the laws governing the state as it relates to the 

beach and near shore areas. They do not have enforcement authority, therefore, they could not 

ticket individuals for violations that may occur and their duties are limited to their areas of 

responsibility on a daily basis.  To remove them from their responsible area is dangerous and 

creates a liability that is not acceptable.  

 

Please call me at (808) 241-4980 should you have any questions regarding this matter. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Robert Westerman 

Fire Chief, County of Kaua‘i 
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Bernard P. Carvalho, Jr. 
Mayor 

 
 

Nadine K. Nakamura 
Managing Director 

 

 

Robert F. Westerman 
Fire Chief 
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